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Principal’s Report 

SCHOOL COUNCIL REPORT 

At our School Council meeting this 

week we discussed: 

 Our 150th Birthday celebra-

tions. See the articles in this 

newsletter titled 150th Team 

and Follow the Special Brick 

Road for more information 

 The process of moving from 

Skoolbag to Xuno, our new 

communication platform 

 Student counsellor arrange-

ments 

 We discussed a suggestion of 

having a playground special-

ist visit the school to advise 

on possible modifications/

improvements 

150TH TEAM 

One of the topics of discussion at 

our School Council meeting on 

Monday was the arrangements for 

our 150th birthday celebration. We 

have plenty of good ideas for our 

open morning. We really need to 

have a team who can drive the or-

ganisation. It would be great to 

DIARY DATES 

Monday 10th May 

Pupil Free Day 

Monday 10th May 

Scholastic book club orders 

due 

Tuesday 11th May 

NAPLAN Language conven-

tions and writing 

Wednesday 12th May 

NAPLAN Reading 

Thursday 13th May 

NAPLAN Numeracy 

Friday 14th May 

Interschool Sport—BYE 

Walk to School Safely 

Monday 17th May 

Planks Incursion and Open 

Evening 

Wednesday 19th May 

District Cross Country 3-6 

selected team 

Friday 21st May 

Interschool sport vs Kanga-

roo Ground—away 

Wednesday 26th May 

Division Cross Country—

selected students 

have some interested community mem-

bers who would love to come together to 

pull the event together—this opportunity 

only comes around once in every 150 

years—not one to miss! 

If you are interested please contact us at 

the office—we’d love to hear from you. 

MOTIVATIONAL SPEAKER 

Motivational speaker & mental health 

advocate, Luke Kennedy, will be pre-

senting to our 3-6 students on Tuesday 

15th of June. 

He's one of the most sought after guest 

speakers in the country, and reports from 

all schools state that he leaves a huge 

impact on students and the school com-

munity.  

Topics covered in his student talk; 

 Bullying (self-bullying/Negative self 

talk) 

 Mental Health - Self-Care 

 Resilience  

 How to be yourself and stop worry-

ing what other people think 

As well as this, Luke will be holding 

a session for the parents of our school on 

the evening of the 15th.  

Friday 7th May,  2021 

Term 2:  Week  3 



 

Statement of Commitment PHPS is committed to Child Safety. We want children to be safe, happy and empowered. We support 

This talk is for parents only, as Luke will be going deep 

into his story (he PG's his content for students during the 

day), and mental health advice. 

 A separate note will be sent home for you to RSVP. We 

are happy for you to invite any other interested adults 

outside of the PHPS community to the evening talk.  

WALK TO SCHOOL SAFELY  

Every year the Pedestrian Council of Australia encourage 

schools to participate in the Walk to School Safely Initia-

tive. This campaign encourages all primary school chil-

dren, their parents and carers to walk safely and regularly 

to school.  

Many of our students do not live within walking distance 

to school but we still like the idea of marking the event 

and encouraging exercise.  Our compromise is that we all 

meet at the Panton Hill Pub at 8:45am on Friday morning 

and walk to school as a group. Parents can choose to drop 

their students in the carpark, where we will meet up be-

fore wandering down the path. We will also scoop up any 

students who have been dropped off to school—they will 

get to walk to and from! 

XUNO 

All parents should have received a welcome letter from 

Xuno, inviting you to register for our new communication 

tool. You should also have received a letter in your child’s 

bag (eldest children) with instructions. If you do not have 

either of us, please let us know.  

As mentioned in the cover letter, we will be rolling out 

the different functions of Xuno over time. At this stage we 

are focussing on the applications that were previously 

used in Skoolbag.  

Teachers will be marking the roll digitally as of next week. 

When you send an absence note through Xuno, it will be 

sent directly to your child’s teacher.  

NAPLAN  

All Grade 3’s and 5’s  across Australia will be participating 

in NAPLAN testing next week. The test schedule is noted 

in our diary dates. The tests will be starting right at the 

beginning of the day at 9:00am. Please make sure that 

your child is at school on time for the testing.  

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Don’t  forget that we have a pupil free/curriculum day on 

Monday.  

Our staff will be attending professional development 

with a focus on literacy at Lower Plenty Primary 

School. Theircare will be offering full day care. Please 

be sure to register if you would like to make use of 

this.  

PLANKS INCURSION 

We will once again be welcoming Green Hat Work-

shops back to PHPS on the 17th of May. During the 

day all grades will be participating in workshops, us-

ing consistently sized planks of wood to construct. 

This was incredibly popular in 2018 when we had 

them here last.  

We will top this off by inviting families back to school 

at 6:30 for an hour of fun with the same activity—

again, an activity which was very well received previ-

ously.  

A form was sent home this week with a return slip. It 

is important for us to have an idea of numbers as we 

will  have to be mindful of Covid restrictions. 

PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE 

The Premiers Reading Challenge has begun again and 

we have activated all of our students to participate 

this year. In past years (with the exception of 2020 of 

course) we have been really proud to have 100% of 

our students complete the challenge. We would love 

to be able to keep our fine track record going. Happy 

reading everyone! 

FOLLOW THE SPECIAL BRICK ROAD 

This week, some information will be coming home 

outlining a fun commemorative fundraising campaign 

which our clever parents have come up with. We will 

be building a new special brick pathway from outside 

the Grade 6 classroom to the corner of the BER build-

ing made out of custom decorated bricks. Past and 

present families will have the opportunity to ‘buy’ a 

brick with their name or artwork on it to be laid and 

admired hopefully for another 150 years! 

Keep an eye out for more information coming home 

in bags this week.  

Congratulations to:  

 Seth Stein 
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MOTHERS DAY STALL 

Happy Mother’s Day to all of our lovely PHPS mums! 

Thankyou to our fabulous team of Grade 5 helpers, led 

by Naomi Friede, who organised and staffed our Moth-

er’s Day Stall on Thursday. The students had a great 

variety of gifts to choose from and we hope all of our 

mothers enjoy opening up their special presents  on 

Sunday morning. I have also seen some beautiful Moth-

er’s Day cards and artwork being produced in the class-

rooms. 

Thankyou to Naomi, Alan and Bridget Friede, Liz Dan-

son, Kirsten Renouf, Melissa Bates and  Jacqui Kow-

alewski for helping out with the stall.  We raised a very 

impressive $479. 

PARENTING IDEAS 

Raising children and young people to reach emotional 

maturity is an important part of parenting. It’s a con-

stant process that takes time, attention and work.  

Included in this newsletter is the latest article by Par-

enting Ideas titled, Parenting for Emotionally Healthy 

Kids’.  

DISCO 

It has been fantastic to see the interest which our stu-

dents have shown in the disco which is coming up on 

the 4th of June. Clearly PHPS kids like to dance! 

Our Prep parents are organising this fundraiser, led by 

Megan King and Kate Edwards. We have had a great 

amount of support from parents for this event.  

Thankyou to Megan and Darcy King from BridgeHill 

Carpentry and Construction who have very generously 

donated the ‘Bop Till You Drop’ fee, the organisation 

engaged to run the night.  Also thankyou to Kate Ed-

wards and Dean Young from Bushwackers Birds and 

Bum Nuts and Straight Up Cranes for donating towards 

the glow sticks for the night.  You will find the details 

of these companies which have been so generous be-

low—please show them the love they have shown us. 
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Apted Unwaxed Apples       

$7 per 2kg bag on  the                                            

cart outside the office 
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